 

 On October 17, 2005, Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item AC6 - Cooperative Agreement with Fort Lauderdale Hospital:

 

Request:    I would like to know more about the program.  When was it approved?  Why is it not in place yet?  How many students are waiting for such a placement?

 

Response:   The program that the student is entering is at Royal Palm School.  It is located there because that is the only facility that had the space to house the unique program for students with dual diagnoses who have been previously placed in traditional schools.  

 

Students at the dual diagnoses program have been determined eligible for more than one disability, often autism and mental retardation or emotionally handicapped and mental retardation.  They are students who may be considered for residential placements or may have returned from residential placements. They have issues with self-mutilation, elopement, and very aggressive behaviors.  The dual diagnoses program has been in place for approximately five years.  There are usually no more than six students in the class.  This past year, the ESE Department has received more than a usual number of referrals to this program from traditional schools. While making every attempt to maintain the students at their home schools, it became apparent that another class was needed. At this time there are eleven students in the class with three referrals, pending space. The student in question is one of these students. The student began attending the program on Tuesday, October 19, 2005. The Principal of Royal Palm has been advertising for a teacher who can successfully work with the students. This Principal is very sensitive to hiring the right person for this very unique population. At the current time, there is a substitute in the second class. 
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